








Tena korua Peter and Stu 

Thank you for meeting on Tuesday. I am pleased we have been able to move forward in 

addressing the concerns of the FRMO group in advance of day one. 

One concern related to exercising the remaining two powers.  I explained that we needed to 

do further work to better understand when and how these powers would be exercised and 

this work would be undertaken with yourselves.  You will also be included in the initial 

training being provided to the nominated 10 individuals for day One. 

We also discussed the proposed training that all FRMOs would undertake.  You have now 

seen this and are more comfortable with what is planned.  You will both be involved in the 

pilot on 29 May where everything will be tested.  In addition Todd O’Donoghue has offered 

to run regular teleconferences with FRMOs to provide additional guidance and support 

following the training and as FRMOs exercise the new powers.  You also said that you have 

reviewed the other collateral that was being developed, e.g. Field Guide and supporting 

processes, and although this was not perfect it would be sufficient for Day One and would be 

further developed over time. 

We discussed the worry that some of your members have about what would happen if they 

were not able to exercise the powers to a satisfactory standard.  I would just like to reiterate 

the commitment of Fire Emergency New Zealand to ensuring that our people are supported 

as the new legislative framework comes into force and we take on the Inspector powers. Fire 

Emergency New Zealand wants everyone to succeed in this change by providing appropriate 

training and support for all staff as this is the kind of organisation we want to be. We 

understand that different people learn in different ways, and it may take a while for people 

to get their heads around a new way of doing things. We understand and accept that there 

will need to be a period of time to bed the changes in so our people can learn and 

understand any changes.  If someone is finding it challenging, we want to work with them to 

help them succeed. If following all of that, there is still an issue, we will discuss on an 

individual basis the circumstances and the best way forward for them.  

We also talked about how the Risk Reduction work would be supported and led at a senior 

level from 1 July.  Paul McGill as the new National Commander will pick up this agenda from 

1 July and is fully supportive of our approach.  I also shared with you that there is strong 

support for FRMOs and the work they do from OLT. 

Finally I received an email from you on Wednesday looking for further clarification around 

authorised person’s ability to carry out Fire Investigation throughout an incident. I felt this 

was thoroughly outlined in my letter of 24th May however if that has not given you comfort I 

would like to draw your attention to Section 161 of the FENZ Act that provides limitation of 

liability to authorised persons, so long as that person is acting ‘in good faith’ as well as 

Section 162 which provides an authorised person a defence in any legal proceeding, so long 

as they have ‘complied with all relevant policies, standards, and operational instructions of 

FENZ’. 

I hope the above provides assurance to you and your colleagues going forward to 1 July and 

beyond.  


